
District 29 Minutes - April 1st, 2023

● Present: Laura, DR, Pat H., Treasurer, Pat H., Secretary, Al G., Ann S., Mary L.

● Opened with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer.

● Roll Call.

● Reading of Traditions, Concepts, and Warranties.

● Reading of Concept 4 from pamphlet P-57, discussion followed.

● Secretary’s Report - approved - M-Al, 2nd-Laura.

● Treasurer’s report - approved - Balance $873.58 ($500 in reserve) M-Laura

2nd-Ann.

● Laura is willing to stay on as DR until after the Fall Assembly.

Old Business:
● Public outreach: copies of the flyers from WSO have been posted in Penn Yan,

Geneva, Clifton Springs Hospital and Rochester General Hospital. Thank you to
all for your help on this project.

● District 25 is having an outreach get together, April 15th, from 9-11:30 in Fairport
at the Methodist Church, flyer on the AIS website.

● Conference of the Lakes - April 28th-30th at the Hampton Inn, Penn Yan. Please
ask your group to donate a basket to be raffled off. Flyer on the AIS website.

● Spring Assembly (May 18th, 19th, 20th, 2023) online mtg. only.

● Fall Assembly - September 29th - October 1st 2023. Embassy Suites Hotel,
Carrier Circle, 6646 Old Collamer Rd. S., E. Syracuse, NY. This is the election
assembly, in person only. Our DR’s expenses will be paid for by the district.
Laura is probably going on Saturday only.



New Business:
● Mary L. was voted in as our new treasurer beginning in July - M-Al, 2nd-Ann;

approved.

● Laura and Pat attended the AWSC ( Area World Service Meeting) on March 18th,
it was online. Please see the attached report.

Group Reports:

● Victor Parents - hybrid, 14-15 and growing. Financially doing well. Zoom is good
for those who can’t make the meeting in person. Elissa, the ISR, is doing a great
job. An important part of the group is afterward when members stay and talk with
one another.

● Monday Cdga. Noon - 20 plus each week. At the Group conscience meeting a
discussion was had as to how to explain and make clearer what a 1st step
meeting is for newcomers. (At our district meeting it was suggested that the 1st
step meeting might be called a newcomer meeting).
The meeting is healthy and so is the treasury. The group is putting together a
gardening basket for Conference of the Lakes.

● Penn Yan - 15-20 people - hybrid meeting. Nice group, contribute regularly. The
zoom room has been encouraged to share and chair.

Our next meeting will be May 6th, 2023 at 10:30.
Closed with the Al-Anon Declaration.

Gratefully,

Pat H. Secretary


